
Treasurer’s Report for January 19, 2014
There was no Financial Committee meeting for the month of January.
· The Winter Whirl concert report:
· Total attendance – 65

·  7 were 5th section members assisting the Chorus

· 58 were actual attendees (2 season tickets, 1 student ticket, 13 sponsor tickets redeemed)

· Total profit from concert - $952.00

· Basket Raffle report:
· Total of $449.00 net income
· Condom Guess Raffle report:

· Total of $190.00 net income

· 990N Tax Form for 2012:

· Notification was received from the IRS on November 25, 2013 that our 990N form was not completed for the 2012 tax year.  This form must be completed by May of the next year for the prior year.  The notification stated that if we did not complete the 990N form by December 31, 2013, HGMC risked losing its 501(c)3 status with the IRS.  After almost 2 hours working online and calling the IRS it was determined that I could not file the form online since it was so overdue.  I had to go through an IRS-approved tax organization to file it.  This would cost money.  After looking over the 19 organizations that are approved to do this, I filed the 990N form for 2012, having to pay $9.99 to file.  The treasurer paid this expense out of his own pocket as a gift to the Chorus.
· Outstanding GALA 2012 issues:

· One individual still owes the Chorus a total of $379.99 for the GALA 2012 trip.  Numerous letters and e-mails have been sent and phone calls placed (with voice messages) by both the treasurer and the president.  None of the correspondence has gone answered by the individual since August 31, 2013.  I would like the Board’s approval to proceed with filing the necessary paperwork with the District Justice (Barbara Pianka, 12-1-02) to receive these funds.  This will cost $50.00 but will be recouped when the case is settled in our favor.
· An additional individual still owes the Chorus $350.00 for GALA 2012.  The original balance was $425.85 but a payment was received for $75.85 in early October.  No further payments have been made to date but the treasurer was promised they would be forthcoming until the debt is paid in full.

· GALA Savings:

· There currently stands a balance of $718.53 in the GALA Savings Account from the 2012-13 budget year.  (Although this money is actually monies OWED the Chorus from the above two individuals.)
· We have budgeted $1100 for each year over the next three years in order to pay for the artistic director and accompanist to attend GALA.  HGMC has always fully paid for the these two persons to attend.

· We have budgeted an additional $2000 each year be set aside for HGMC singers to attend GALA.  Bear in mind that this has always been stated as a GOAL and not a promise of paying their way.

· This would mean we need to set aside $3300 per year (or $275 per month) in order to meet our GALA funding for the 2016 event in Denver.

· NOTE – We are one of only a few choruses that pay for our singers to attend GALA.  Most choruses do NOT pay their singers way and set up a type of payment schedule to help their singers achieve attendance.

· All treasurer reports are attached.

Respectfully submitted to the board by Kevin Wagner, HGMC Treasurer, on January 12, 2014.
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